
       
 

June 20, 2017 

United Parcel Service   
55 Glenlake Parkway, NE    
Atlanta, GA  30328-3474    
Attn.: Mr. Paul Harper (Sent via electronic mail to: pharper@ups.com)       

Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000315 and Geotracker Global ID T0600100939, United Parcel Service, 
8400 Pardee Drive, Oakland, CA 94621 

Dear Responsible Parties:   

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) has completed a file review for the subject 
case.  At this time, ACDEH is requesting a meeting at our office to discuss the status of this case and the path 
forward. 

We are available on the following dates and times: 

 Tuesday, August 22, 2017 at 10:00 am  

 Wednesday, August 23, 2017 at 10:00 am 

 Thursday, August 24, 2017 at 10:00 am 

Please select a date and time from above that is convenient for you and contact me at keith.nowell@acgov.org 
or at 510-567-6764 to confirm our meeting.  If you are unavailable during the above-listed dates and times, 
please propose a date and time that is convenient for you and we will try to accommodate your request.   

Additionally, our review of the case files revealed several reports and/or supporting documents have not been 
submitted to the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCBs) GeoTracker website.  Prior to our meeting 
we request you review GeoTracker for completeness and upload the missing documents to bring the case in to 
compliance with state regulations.  A link to the GeoTracker information page regarding document submittals is 
provided below. 

http://www.swrcb.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/ust/electronic_submittal/report_rqmts.shtml   

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and we look forward to meeting with you to expeditiously advance 
this case towards case closure. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Keith Nowell, P.G., C.HG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 

 
cc:  Diane Heinze, Port of Oakland, 530 Water Street, Oakland, CA 94604-2064 (Sent via electronic mail 

to: dheinze@portoakland.com) 
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Jennifer Halcomb-LeBeau, Arcadis U.S., Inc., 1000 Cobb Place Blvd., Bldg. 500-A, S Kennesaw, GA  
30144    (Sent via electronic mail to: Jennifer.LeBeau@arcadis-us.com) 

 
Dilan Roe, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org)  

   Paresh Khatri, ACDEH, (Sent via electronic mail to: paresh.khatri@acgov.org) 
   Keith Nowell, ACDEH (Sent via electronic mail to: keith.nowell@acgov.org) 
 
   Geotracker, File 
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